

# Pleasant View News

**April 2018** 

Pickleball Courts are now open!

## **Group Pickleball Reservations**

Group Pickleball Court reservations Wednesday 7:00-8:00 or 8:00-9:00 \$20 hour. Reserve through the Recreation Sign-ups on the Pleasant View City website. <a href="https://www.pleasantviewcity.com">www.pleasantviewcity.com</a>



## **Founder's Day is Coming Soon!**

Looking for some summer fun? Join us for exciting events to celebrate Founder's Day this June. Keep your calendar open and watch for additional information coming soon. Planned events include a Pickleball mash, parade, water slides, food trucks, movie in the park, car show, salmon bake, fireworks, etc.

## Mark your calendar -Founder's Day June 23, 2018

## **Youth City Council Applications Now Available**

**Are you interested in City Government and leadership?** Are you in high school, or entering the 9th grade? The Pleasant View Youth City Council will be accepting applications for the 2018/2019 School Year from April 1<sup>st</sup> to June 7<sup>th</sup>. Applications are either available at City Offices, or by emailing a request for one to achristensen@pleasantviewcity.com. The cost is \$20 and includes a T-shirt.

Pleasant View Youth City Council is affiliated with the Utah Association of Youth Councils (UAYC). The mission of UAYC is to provide opportunities for youth to develop mature citizenship, leadership, a sense of personal achievement, and an understanding of government.

Come join the Youth City Council. They meet one evening about once a month and at least quarterly for service events, such as the City's Founder's Day and Santa's City visit!

cans 6' away from each other and 20' away from vehicles to ensure your cans are emptied.

Garbage Reminder-

Don't overload your

garbage can.

Remember to keep

#### **Calendar of Events**

- April 10: City Council
- April 19: Planning Commission

Pleasant View Youth City Council Applications Now being accepted. Applications can be picked up from the Pleasant View City offices. Email <a href="mailto:achristensen@pleasantviewcity.com">achristensen@pleasantviewcity.com</a> with questions.

### **Green Waste Vouchers**

To assist with removal of green yard waste, the City is offering one single-use voucher (\$5.00 value) per household, to Weber County's Solid Waste Facility. To request a voucher, stop by City Offices, call (801) 827-0450, or send a request to <a href="mailto:dminert@pleasantviewcity.com">dminert@pleasantviewcity.com</a>. The voucher expires September 29th and residents are responsible for hauling their own waste to the facility.

## **A Reminder from the Storm Water Department**

Pleasant View City spends time and money to keep the streets in compliance with federal and state storm water standards. Please help us keep the storm water system clean by not dumping dirt, rock, bark, etc. onto the road. If you have a project that requires these types of materials, please have them dumped onto your driveway to prevent storm water contamination and traffic hazards. Dirt bridges in the gutter are also not allowed and this is another area where we could use your help.

Thank you!

## **Avoid Being a Victim**



Better weather brings an increase in vehicle burglaries. Thefts from unattended vehicles usually occur during the night, and bad guys target cars where valuables are visible and lighting is limited. Most suspects aren't from Pleasant View, but come to our area because theft opportunities here appear more profitable. Many police reports taken from Pleasant View victims admit they always leave their car or houses unlocked because they think crimes of this type do not happen in Pleasant View. But, times are changing! Cars have even been broken into while residents were attending church.

The Pleasant View Police Department needs your help! Keep your garage door closed. Lock your vehicles while they are unattended. Use motion sensor or timed lights. Don't leave valuables in plain sight. How many of us lock our house but have a garage door remote in our unlocked car in the driveway? Remember you can use the car alarm button on your key fob as an alarm if you suspect someone in your house or garage. It's better to be smart and safe than sorry!

Chief Ryon M. Hadley



#### **Open Burn Permits**

Open burn permits may be applied for with the Utah Department of Environmental Quality via their website at www.air.utah.gov or by calling (801) 536-4000

Permits may be issued between March 30 and May 30 and between September 15 and October 30.